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Interim Head Teacher’s Comment 

     It is hard to believe it is already half term! A lot has been achieved during          

 the last 7 weeks and Mrs Best and I feel firmly part of the Downley       

family thanks to the warm welcome we have received. Thank you to the 

whole school community for your support and commitment by working with 

us to continue the journey of improvement. 

We particularly wanted to thank the number of parents and other relatives who 

have attended school events this term – celebration assembly, the SEND meeting 

held yesterday and the drop in open afternoon. There was a buzz around the 

school and the children were very excited to be able to invite their families into 

school. We have planned these for each half term and hope to see you at the 

next one on Tuesday 6th December! 

In terms of school development, we have purchased new phonics resources to 

complement our chosen phonics programme Little Wandle. Staff have received 

updated safeguarding training and are busy evaluating the provision for SEND 

pupils and updating SEND support plans for parents evening shortly after half 

term.  

There is a buzz around the school today as children (and staff) look forward to 

the end of the day and the half term holiday. We hope you and your families 

enjoy a restful, fun break and look forward to seeing you all on Monday 31st 

October. 

Miss Garlick & Mrs Best,  

Interim Headteachers  

 

 



 

 

Reception 

This month in Reception, the children have enjoyed exploring all our 

Autumn textures and colours. They have enjoyed making repeating 

patterns, sorting all the leaves and conkers, and exploring all the 

Autumn treasures brought in. 

We started with our phonics programme and have learnt the sounds   

s, a, t, p, i, n, m and d. We have had a great deal of fun thinking of all 

the words that start with those sounds. We have explored rhyming 

words too with lots of stories and fun activities. Please try this at 

home over the half term break… 

We used vegetables and paint to make repeating patterns and have 

enjoyed making all sorts of creations. ‘More and fewer’ were done 

over the last 2 weeks, with lots of interactive games and practice. 

A few learners were asked about their favourite thing they have done 

this week, the answers were as follows: 

- “Playing with Max with the dressing up stuff.” ~ Maggie 

- “When I was playing with Yusuf on the climbing frame.” ~ Izzy 

- “Puzzles with Archie!” ~ Connor C 

- “Jumping in the puddles!” ~ Yusuf 

 

Have a great half term! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 1 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 2 

 

Year 2 have continued to show a very enthusiastic and hardworking attitude towards their learning this term. 
They have been working extremely hard at becoming more independent in their learning and become more 
confident when working as part of a team.  
 
 
 
In English, the children have been reading ‘The Troll’ by Julia Donaldson. This week they had to pretend that 
they were pirates and trolls and wrote postcards to show what life was like as these characters. The children 
have been working hard and made huge improvements in their use of full stops, capital letters and finger 
spaces in their writing.  

  
In maths, the children have been practicing adding and subtracting along a number line. They have challenged 
themselves to find missing numbers in simple addition and subtraction calculations.  
 
 
 
In PSHE, the children have been learning about different emotions. They also discussed how we can show good 
manners in different situations such as while eating lunch and on the playground. Can the children share with 
you how they can show good manners in the classroom?  
 
 
 
In science, we have been learning about life cycles. The children had to draw the life cycle of different animals. 
We were impressed at how much knowledge the children had about different animals and the enthusiasm they 
show when learning about science.   
 
 
 
In PE, we have been working very hard at improving our catching and throwing skills. It would be great if you 
help your children practice even more over half-term.  
 
 
 
We are enormously proud of what the children have produced so far this year. They have worked very this term 
and we hope they have a well-deserved rest during half term.   
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Year 4 

 

 



 

Year 5 

Well done to Year 5 on an incredibly positive term and start to your year. Your teachers are immensely proud of 
the effort you are showing and the work you are producing, it is so important that you continue to maintain this 
attitude towards your learning for the rest of the year.   
5MW and 5L have had lots going on in our classrooms! We have been working hard in maths, learning some key 
strategies when working with numbers up to 1,000,000, rounding, partitioning, and converting numbers to 
words and vice versa. We have used models such as place value grids and number lines to help us with this. We 
are looking forward to the beginning of the next half term, our topics will include addition and subtraction 
strategies, as well as working with diverse types of graphs. We have also been enjoying some healthy times 
tables competition between classes every Thursday!   
 

In English we have been busy! Our ‘Queen of the Falls’ text, by Chris Van Allsburg is a fan favourite amongst Year 
5. This gripping story about Annie Edson Taylor, self-proclaimed daredevil has had us right on the edge of our 
seats and has formed our writing unit for this term. Working on first and third person recounts and writing 
purposely for a particular audience. We have continued reading ‘Goodnight Stories for Rebel girls’ in guided 
reading, learning about inspiration women across the world. Our focus has been linking themes across texts and 
answering inference-based questions, being able to justify our responses with evidence. This has linked nicely 
with Black history month as we have learnt about some remarkable women of colour.   
 

In Science, we are learning about ‘Living things in their natural habitats' with a focus on the life cycles of 
different species, focusing on the using key words in our answers to explain each cycle. We have been playing a 
variety of sports and games in PE, with a big focus on strategy, teamwork, leadership, and sportsmanship. This 
will be a continuous work on for Year 5 all year, as these skills are just as important to learn as physical and 
game skills.  
 

Potential dinner table conversations:  
-Explain the lifecycle of a bird, mammal, or butterfly.  
-Encourage your child to summarise the key events from the ‘Queen of the Falls’ text.   
 

Well done Year 5 on a positive half term!   
Mrs Murrill and Mr Langton  
 

 



 

Year 6 

 



 

 

Opportunities to Discover 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

School Office 

Class Notes 

 Please can you ensure that emails regarding absence, late arrival or your child leaving School early are sent  into 

the School Office. We will then pass your message onto the teacher. Thank you. 

Absences 

Reporting an Absence. If your child is absent from School, please ensure you report the absence to the school 

Office via the absence line every day of your child’s absence.  

Sickness and diarrhoea - Your child is not permitted to return to School until they have been free of 

sickness/diarrhoea for 48 hours from the last episode, as per the Buckinghamshire County Council’s policy. 

Leave of Absence Applications 

 ‘Leave of Absence’ application forms need to be completed for all absences other than medical if they are 

during school hours, excluding sickness, which is reported via the absence line. The school does not encourage 

holiday during term time and therefore will be unauthorised. Where possible, please complete and return a 

“leave of absence form” to the school Office at least one month before leave is required. 

For Hospital/medical appointments a ‘Leave of Absence’ application forms are not needed. Please send an 

email into the school with evidence of your child’s appointment. Where possible please make appointments 

outside of school hours.  

Bikes & Scooters 

A Polite reminder - children should not ride bikes or scooters whilst on the school site. 

 
Drinks & Snacks  
 
We do encourage parents/carers to provide their child with a bottle of water; squash is NOT permitted. Water 
bottles should be “see-through” with a sports top (to avoid spillages) and labelled clearly with your child’s name. 
As a “healthy” school, we encourage parents/carers to provide their child with a healthy snack. Key Stage 1 
children are provided with fruit from School as per the government initiative.  
 
Please ensure that your child has a relevant healthy snack at break-time that is nut, sesame seed and kiwi 
free. 
 
Uniform  
 
A reminder to all that we change from our Spring/Summer uniform to our Autumn/Winter uniform after the 
October half term break. Please note that uniform is no longer gender specific. Please make sure all children 
have a coat in school from now on as the weather is getting colder 
 
Please note that in line with school policy, children are not permitted to wear make-up, have extreme haircuts or 
wear earrings whilst at school. If your child is seen wearing earrings, they will be asked to remove them and they 
will be put in an envelope until home time. 
 
Late Items 
 
Late Items If your child forgets items needed for the school day, they can be dropped off via the office, but we ask 
that this is kept to a minimum. If a child forgets their water bottle, we have cups in school that can be filled. If 
there are any letters to be handed in we ask that your child gives them to their teacher. We appreciate your 
support with this. 
 

 

 



 

The Downley School Diary – 2022/2023                                         

All dates below are provisional and subject to change.     
 
Green – PA events 
 

September 

October - Black History Month 

Monday 24th October - Friday 28th 
October 

Half Term 

Monday 31st October Back to School  

November 

Monday 31st October - Friday 4th 
November 

Bikeability - Year 5  

Tuesday 1st November Flu Vaccination - all year groups am 

Wednesday 2nd November Swimming Starts for 6B  

Wednesday 2nd November Parent Consultation evening 3.30 - 6pm 

Thursday 3rd November Open Morning 9.30 – 11am 

Thursday 3rd November SEN virtual session 2 – 3pm 

Thursday 3rd November Parent Consultation evening 3.30 - 6.0pm 

Wednesday 3rd November PA AGM 8pm - 10pm 

Thursday 10th November ODBST Coffee Morning 9 – 11am 

Friday 11th November Remembrance Day  

Saturday 12th November PA photo Shoot  

Friday 18th November Children in Need Day  

Monday 21st November  Individual & Sibling Photographs  

Tuesday 22nd November Open Morning 9.30 – 11am 

December 

Saturday 3rd December Christmas Fayre TBC 

Tuesday 6th December Drop in 2 for families  3.15 – 3.45pm 

Friday 16th December Christmas Jumper Day  

Friday 16th December Christmas Lunch  

Wednesday 21st December - 
Tuesday 3rd January Christmas Break 

 

 

 

 

 

 


